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“Serving as Good Senders” 
  
As I write this article on a Tuesday morning, several 
of us have just finished our monthly Minister’s Coffee 
Meeting at Cracker Barrel. And even though Grayson 
completed his work with us at the Association, he 
joined us for breakfast to visit and connect one more 
time before he and Karen fly out to Thailand next 
week. During his final days in the office, Grayson and 
I were able to have an exit interview to discuss his 
thoughts on where the Association currently is and 
where he hopes it is going. One of the items we talked about was in regard to our churches being 
good partners to specific missionaries. 
  
One of the ways our Association has shown itself to be a good partner to the Ormans is in  
providing opportunity for Grayson to speak and preach in so many churches. From the moment 
Grayson announced that God was calling them back to overseas, cross-cultural missions, our 
churches began asking him to come and share. Thank you for such an amazing show of support! 
He was able to speak in 1/3 of our churches. And he would have been able to speak in more of our 
churches, except that his departure date arrived. 
  
As Grayson shared in each church, he talked about what God was teaching him about mission 
partnerships through his study of Philippians. And as I heard him share on multiple occasions, what 
I most appreciated about his message was his statement that no matter whether a church  
supported him or not, each church should find a missionary to develop a good partner relationship 
with. I think he is spot-on! 
  
No matter who your church decides to connect with for missions, I also want to recommend that 
you develop a partnership-mindset with a specific missionary. This has been lacking in many 
churches in the past, and I want to help us become better partners in the future. My hope is for 
each church to partner with a missionary family as part of their Sending Team. There are a number 
of ways that this can be done. For example, the IMB wants to connect your church with one of our 
SBC International Missionaries in an on-going partnership. (I can help you connect with them, as I 
currently have contact info for 10 IMB missionaries looking for partners.) Or you may already have 
a natural connection with someone in missions (such as the Ormans), but haven’t considered  
yourself part of their on-going Sending/Support Team. (I can help you brainstorm ways to partner 
with individual missionaries.) 
  
Partnering well with a missionary can be transformative for a church family, and it certainly will be 
life-giving for our front-line missionaries. I’m excited about how God will help more of us become 
better partners and senders in the missionary task He has given us. 
  
Grateful again for you being so gracious to the Ormans during their Thailand Launch! 
     Brian 

From the 

desk of  
Brian rushing 

AMS 



 

GRAYSON ORMAN MISSIONS &  

DISCIPLESHIP 

ASSOCIATE  

February 20, 2025 was Grayson’s last 

day in the office.  During the monthly 

minister’s meeting our pastors and 

leaders gathered to thank Grayson for 

his 7 years of ministry with GCBA. 

Grayson will leave March 4 for his new 

missionary position as Associate Pastor 

of Outreach and Evangelism with  

Calvary Baptist International Church in  

Bangkok, Thailand. 

On behalf of the 

Association, Brian 

presented Grayson 

with a monetary 

gift of appreciation, 

as well as, “a tasty 

one”, as Grayson 

always says.   

Leading up to his departure, Grayson spent a great deal of time 

educating the churches about missionary opportunities in  

Thailand and sharing how God is moving throughout his time of 

preparation for the mission field. 

Dr. Jonathan Anderson, pastor of 

Desired Nation, led the group in a 

powerful prayer for Grayson and 

his family after playing a  

requested song on the piano. 

To find out more about Grayson’s new  

missionary role in Thailand visit: 

ormanfamilythailand.com 

https://ormanfamilythailand.com/


If your church has a vacancy for a position 

you would like us to publicize, please  

contact the office.  We will post the  

information at: Open Church Positions | 

Gulf Coast Baptist . 
 

CROSSPOINT would appreciate your prayers 

as they prepare to take a mission group to 

Honduras in the next few weeks. 
 

If your church is planning to be on mission 

and would like prayer, please contact the 

office. 

Please check our Group Page on Facebook  

for additional church news:  

Mississippi Gulf Coast Baptist Association 

Contributions for January 2025 

https://www.gulfcoastba.com/team-3
https://www.gulfcoastba.com/team-3
https://www.facebook.com/groups/2179239518969872


Happy Spring! 

 It has been a couple of months since I have been able to do an article for 

the Tide.  So, I have several updates to give on the ministry of the BSU.  

 We ended 2024 with our Christmas in the Delta Mission Trip. Over 300 

BSU students from around Mississippi participated in partnering with various local 

churches and ministries in our state with some of the biggest needs. This looked 

like cleanup from the tornado in Rolling Fork, building a wheelchair ramp, sharing 

the Christmas story in local schools, and other similar outreaches in the community. One key thing we got to do 

was participate in the prison ministry at Parchman Penitentiary that Mississippi Baptists and New Orleans Baptist 

Theological Seminary carry out. This included us attending the graduation ceremony of several inmates who were 

receiving seminary degrees.  We also had lunch with the inmates and an opportunity to share about the Lord.   

Students told their stories with inmates telling theirs.  

 A big thing that just happened was our BSU Spring Conference. Over 800 students gathered from around 

the state to worship our Lord and hear preaching from His word. Paul Worcester, the North American Mission 

Board Collegiate Director, challenged students in their need to evangelize on campus and pray about going or  

helping to send others in reaching the unreached people groups in the world.  

 Lastly, on a personal note, on January 28th, the Lord blessed Abigail and me with the birth of our firstborn 

daughter, Ellen Lovorn MacLellan! I want to give a special thanks to volunteers from the different churches in our  

association who filled in for me at the BSU while I was out on paternity leave. 

 May the Lord bless you all as you continue to seek to reach your community for the Gospel! 

 

David MacLellan 

Director of the MGCCC  BSU 

228-327-6240 

 

 

 






